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KIDS IN SCHOOL RULE!
A PROJECT IN CINCINNATI, OHIO DESIGNED TO PROMOTE SCHOOL STABILITY AND SUCCESS FOR STUDENTS IN THE CHILD PROTECTION SYSTEM

Six public and private partners signed a Memorandum of Understanding to collaborate on the design and implementation of this cutting edge project launched in January 2008. The objectives for Kids in School Rule! (KISR!) are consistent with research that underscores the critical and powerful impact of education on the lives and futures of children in the child protection system. 

KISR! is built upon a spirit of cooperation to maximize resources, implement best practice principles and develop innovative supports and programming that lead to school stability and success for youth in agency care.  Increasing positive school experiences and maximizing opportunities to connect in a stable school environment enhance the likelihood that children who have been in foster care will become successful members of adult society.  School success lowers the chances of later involvement in the criminal justice system, substance abuse or homelessness.  
KISR! is a program for school-aged youth in the custody of the Hamilton County Department of Job and Family Services (HCJFS) or under HCJFS supervision who attend one of the 22 participating Cincinnati Public Schools (CPS) schools.  There is a CPS Liaison identified in each school who works collaboratively with the HCJFS caseworkers who support KISR! students.  Together, the CPS liaison and the HCJFS caseworkers monitor and attend to the educational needs of each student, lining up additional supports as needed.  Juvenile Court Magistrates utilize a Judicial Checklist which ensures a focus on educational issues when KISR! students are in Court.  The Legal Aid Society provides advocacy for students in the project who are proposed for school discipline or who have issues related to special education or other legal rights.  
To improve academic success, the parties agree to collaborate to keep KISR! students in school and engaged in learning, design supports so that school can be a place for stability and success, provide a nurturing framework for the students, and establish a structure for effective communication that transcends the barriers that traditionally exist between child welfare and educational systems.  CPS agrees to provide needed supports and make reasonable efforts to keep students in school, and HCJFS agrees to minimize school disruptions so that school attendance and achievement are top priorities for these students. 
Cincinnati Public Schools, Hamilton County Department of Job and Family Services, Hamilton County Juvenile Court , Hamilton County Office of the Public Defender, Guardian ad Litem Division, ProKids and the Legal Aid Society are all parties to the Memorandum of Understanding and all participate in the ongoing implementation of the KISR! project.  We are pleased also to have the contribution of The Children’s Home to this initiative.
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